

Providing an exceptional, well rounded education for all pupils

STOCKLAND C of E ACADEMY

Contact: stockland@redstartpartnership.co.uk
Tel. 01404 881456 www.stocklandprimary.org.uk

2nd July 2021

Dear Parents,

I am very pleased to report that Stockland CE Primary School has now successfully transferred to The Redstart Learning Partnership. Please see below for a welcome message from the CEO Suzanne Flack. I am confident this marks the beginning of an exciting new chapter for the school and that we will grow and prosper together.

As part of this transition, email addresses are changing. I am now the Head of School rather than the Principal, therefore my new email address is chellawell@redstartpartnership.co.uk. However, please be assured that any emails sent to the old principal email address will automatically forward to my new address. For other teachers, their new email address will be "rsmith@" "nmartin@" "cainsworth@" "lwilliams@" and "cgilmourwhite@" followed by the "redstartpartnership.co.uk" ending. For the office the email address is stockland@redstartpartnership.co.uk

Kind regards,

Clive Hellawell Principal

Other news and information:

Welcome to Redstart from Suzanne Flack: It is with great pleasure that I write to you to welcome you and your families to The Redstart Learning Partnership. We are delighted that Stockland Primary Academy is now part of the TRLP family. We have been working with the school over the last few months and already feel that it is part of our team. Our Trust values are excellence, compassion, courage and collaborative service and we endeavour to ensure the values are demonstrated in our working practices as well as our teaching and learning. As an organization we work together to challenge social injustice and to ensure that our pupils are well prepared not only for the next stage of their education but for their future opportunities. It is really exciting for us that Stockland is joining us in our work and we look forward to the contribution the team makes to our organization as well as the contribution we can make to the future of Stockland.

Breakfast Club: Unfortunately, due to the low number of children attending breakfast club we are unable to offer this club from next term. If the situation changes and enough children require a place we will be happy to reinstate it.

This Week's Times Tables Rock Stars Winners are:

1st - Freddie M

2nd - Harriet

3rd - Emily R

Stars of the week:

Class 1 - Poppy M and Thomas F

Class 2 - Isla and Harry D

Class 3 - Freddie M and Harry P

Class 4 - Hannah

Well done everyone!

Class 3 Aquarium Trip: Please ensure your child arrives at school by 8.25am with a small rucksack containing a packed lunch, a water bottle and a raincoat. Uniform must be worn. Please collect your child at 3.45pm - Children who usually go on the bus/taxi will also need to be driven to school and collected, so please do let the taxi company know in advance.

Sports Day - NEXT FRIDAY 9th July: Due to the delay in lifting the lockdown restrictions we are unable to run Sports Day as previously planned. With social distancing in mind there will be a separate sports event for each class. Parents are welcome to watch their own child's races but will only be able to arrive only 5 minutes before the class time slot and we ask that you exit the premises immediately afterwards. A maximum of 2 adults per family are permitted to attend.

The class rotation will be as follows:

Class 3 10-10.45am

Class 2 11-11.45am

Class 1 1.30-2.15pm

Class 4 2.30-3.15pm

The PTFA will be selling coffee, tea and cakes during sports day. Please bring plenty of change! If anyone is able to help out in between your child's events please feel free to offer on the day.

Contributions of cakes or biscuits (no nuts please) are very welcome. There will be a table for baked contributions near the school gate at morning drop off, and your empty tins and tubs will be there for you to collect at the end of the school day. If everything could come in individual portions, so all cakes or traybakes be pre-cut, that would help reduce handling on the day.

We'll also have a secondhand school uniform sale, suggestion donation of £1 per item.

Term Dates 202/2022: Please click this link to be redirected to the Website for next year's term dates. https://stocklandprimary.org.uk/calendar-term-dates/

News from the PTFA:

Uniform Sale: Thank you again to all who donated out-grown uniforms to pass on to other children. At last we've managed to sort through it all and there are over 300 items available! Many thanks to Jane Bright and Anna Horner for helping out with this. Please have a look at the list sent out on Monday and **email stocklandptfa@gmail.com if you'd like to reserve anything.** We suggest a donation to the PTFA of £1 per item - and of course, all funds go towards enriching the school learning experience for our children. Thank you for your support.

Ice cream! The PTFA will be selling ice creams for the next 2 Thursdays after school. Ice lollies will be 75p and ice cream cones £1.25. Please make sure you have the correct money if possible.

News from the Village and Surrounding Areas:

Childminder Required: We have a parent looking for informal childcare for her 2 children for half an hour before school and half an hour after school each day. If you are interested please contact the school office for more details.

Diary Dates

Monday 5th July Class 3 Trip to Plymouth Aquarium

Friday 9th July Sports Day

Thursday 15th July

Year 6 Haven Banks Trip
Friday 23rd July

Last Day of Summer Term

Monday 6th September INSET Day
Tuesday 7th September INSET Day

Wednesday 8th September Children Return to School